
What is Accessible Vote By Mail?
The Accessible Vote By Mail program allows voters who have accessibility issues  
that do not allow the voters to read and mark their ballots independently to access 
and mark their ballots through an online system, and then print out their ballots  
and mail in those ballots.

Who is eligible?
n	 Registered voters who are blind, have low vision, or have a print disability that 

prevents you from privately and independently reading, marking, and verifying 
your ballot.

n	 Have a working email address.

n	 Have access to a printer to print your ballot, as this is not an email voting system.

What happens next?
n	 If you are eligible, you will receive a web link at the email address you provided, 

which you can use to read, mark and verify your ballot.

n	 You will receive an envelope to return your ballot once you print it out.

n	 You must return your printed paper ballot and envelope by Election Day, 
November 8, 2022. 

If you are interested in using the Accessible Vote By Mail option, please contact  
the Chicago Board of Elections at fpca@chicagoelections.gov or call us at  
312-269-7967.

The Chicago Board of Elections will assist you with all the steps in signing up.

You must apply by November 3, 2022 by 5:00pm. We recommend that you apply as 
soon as possible.

Please note: this is not an email voting system. The ballots in this program must be 
printed out and returned to the Chicago Election Board in a Ballot Return Envelope.
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